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Artist impression of the upgraded school entrance 

Project overview 

An upgrade is planned to deliver additional learning spaces, core facilities and to refurbish existing 
learning spaces at Concord High School. The project is in the planning stage and requires a business 
case to be approved to determine the full scope of the upgrade. Ongoing minor works projects and 
maintenance works are also underway. 

Progress update  

The Development Application (DA) for the upgrade project was lodged with the City of Canada Bay 
Council on 20 June 2023.  

Some of the minor works projects and maintenance works have been completed, including the covered 
shade structure and seating for the sports oval and refurbishment of the library toilets Term 1, and the 
roof replacement on Block D in Term 2. The LED lighting upgrade is now complete.  

A contract has been awarded for the installation of air conditioning. The delivery of this program has 
recently begun and will continue in the coming months.  

Next steps  

The City of Canada Bay Council will review the DA before placing it on public exhibition on the Council 
webpage, anticipated July 2023. To view the DA once exhibited, you can visit the Council website and 
search DA2023/0135 at:  

https://canadabay-eplanning.t1cloud.com/Pages/XC.Track/SearchApplication.aspx  

Works will not commence until after the business case and DA are approved. We thank you for your 
patience while we continue planning for this important school infrastructure.  
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